Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Workshop

October 15, 2012

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called this workshop to order at 6:43 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, David Husted, Hubert Pritchard and Kenneth Eisnor.  Also present Bookkeeper Linda Talma.

Supervisor Sydoriw stated we will pick up at the Assessor’s fund.  Sole Assessor Bernard Szarek has put in for $3,000.00 in his Contractual Fund.  Bookkeeper Talma stated we have since received notification from the County that the charge for the Assessors software will be $4,200.00.   The Supervisor suggested the contractual line item be increased to $4,500.00 based on this notification.
Operation of Buildings Equipment/Capital Outlay was increased from $23,000.00 to $35,000 for the purchase of a generator. Discussion continued on the cost of a generator.  Councilperson Hebbard asked how much they cost.  Councilperson Eisnor stated it would be around $20,000.00 to $25,000.00.

Contractual Expense will remain the same.

Central Printing and Mailing will remain the same.  Councilperson Hebbard stated the U.S. Postal Service will be raising the cost of stamps again in January by .02.  The Supervisor feels we will still be adequately funded.
Unallocated Insurance will be increased from $12,500.00 to $15,000.00.  Bookkeeper Linda Talma stated the insurance company did do a risk review of the buildings, but we never heard anything back.  Councilperson Eisnor stated he spoke with William Street and was given a copy of the 2012-2013 insurance policy.  He stated he was informed that the land the Board is considering purchasing is now designated wetlands.  Discussion continued.  The Supervisor stated he will reject the flood insurance policy and return it to the insurance company.

Municipal Dues will remain the same.

The Contingent Account will remain the same.

Public Safety Traffic Control will remain at $1,100.00.

Control of Dogs Contractual Expense will be reduced by $1,000.00 to $6,500.00.
The Supervisor explained that something a little different was done with Safety Inspections Personal Services.  Both the Codes Officer and the Codes Enforcement Officer will received a 3% raise, but they took the salary of the Codes Officer and divided it in half.  This is what the Codes Enforcement Officer will receive.  Both will be put on salary.  The Supervisor’s Clerk has also been allowed one (1) hour per week from this fund.  The Town will still be saving over $2,000.00 per year.

Contractual Expense was reduced by $500.00 to $4,500.00.  The Codes Officer has requested $4,000.00 by the Supervisor increased it to $4,500.00 to allot for an increase in fuel expense.  Councilperson Pritchard stated he would still like to see the Codes Officer do more field work.  Councilperson Hebbard asked if working for the Town of Vernon has affected the performance of the Codes Officer here.  Councilperson Pritchard stated he still needs to be more consistent.
Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy arrived at 7:05 P.M.

Public Health Registrar of Vital Statistics will remain flat.

Equipment/Capital Outlay and Contractual Expense will remain the same.
Transportation, Personal Services shows an increase due to the 3% raise for hourly paid employees including the Deputy Highway Superintendent and the Highway Clerk.


Contractual Expense will remain the same.

Equipment/Capital Outlay was lowered to $5,000.00.  The roof project is now done and usually not much is used from this account.  Councilperson Husted asked the Highway Superintendent if the overhead doors in the garage need to be replaced.  The Highway Superintendent replied the men have been working on them and will be able to get by as they are.  New lights do need to be purchased.  The cost of new lights is actually lower than trying to replace the ballasts. 
Councilperson Pritchard asked if anything will be excess from the roof project.  Bookkeeper Talma said we should have about $15,000.00 over, but the flashing still has not been done on the barrel roof and we don’t know what that will cost.  After much discussion it was decided to increase this fund to $7,500.00.

Contractual Expense will remain the same.

Street Lighting Contractual Expense will be increased by $500.00

Sidewalks Contractual Expense has received another $10,000.00.  The Supervisor asked the Highway Superintendent where we are on the sidewalks.  Superintendent Eddy stated the trees were all taken down. This year the Highway Department will complete the South side of Cooper Street and next year start on the North side. Councilperson Hebbard stated he anticipates trouble with one resident on the North side of Cooper because he already replaced the sidewalk in front of his house and expects reimbursement.
Programs for the Aging Contractual Expense will receive a 3% increase.

Culture and Recreation Personal Services will remain the same.

Parks Personal Services is increased by 3%.
Equipment/Capital Outlay will be increased by $2,000.00 to allow for the purchase of security cameras.  Councilperson Hebbard states he feels the cameras are necessary.  The gates are now open all night now so we need to catch, and make examples of these vandals. Councilperson Pritchard asked why the gates are being left open.  Supervisor Sydoriw stated that if the gate is open, the Sherriff will occasionally make a pass through there.  Councilperson Eisnor asked if we could put a gate up on the track side also.  The Supervisor stated we can put a gate anywhere, but right now we have jersey barriers blocking vehicle entrance from the tracks.  Discussion continued.
Contractual Expense will be reduced by $2,000.00 to $18,000.00.
Community Pool funding has been left exactly as last year.  The Supervisor suggested the Town pay for the National Grid bills and the insurance and when the money is gone it is gone.  Councilperson Eisnor stated that sounds really good but regardless the Town would still be responsible to pay. Councilperson Eisnor stated he believes we will get some help from Sports Booster.  The Board has advised the Recreation Association they should ask Oriskany for more funding also.  

The subject of the pool being handicapped accessible was thoroughly discussed again. 

Councilperson Eisnor stated he feels it is being mismanaged.  He is meeting with Medley Aquatics to discuss the pool management.   The Board reviewed the pool financial statement.  It was decided to leave as budgeted for now.  It can be discussed after the Attorney has researched the handicapped accessibility next week or early next year. 

Youth Program will be the same as this year.  Football, Baseball, Soccer and Basketball will all receive the same amount of funding they received this year. 

Library Personal Services reflects an increase for the 3% raise for the Senior Library Clerk.

Equipment/Capital Outlay will remain the same.

Contractual Expense was increased by $500.00 at the Senior Library Clerks request.  She would like to pay her Summer Reading Program workers from this account.
The Historian Fund will remain the same.

Celebrations will remain flat.

Zoning Personal Services will be reduced to $500.00.
Equipment will have no funding. 

Contractual Expense will be increased by $1,000.00 to allow for the change in payment of the Chairman this year.  The Supervisor would like to go back to paying the Chairman ¼ of his salary every three (3) months instead of per meeting.  This will keep consistency between the Zoning Board and the Planning Board.

Councilperson Pritchard asked if anyone has ever seen the Zoning Board signs that are supposed to be placed when a property is under Zoning Board review.

Councilperson Pritchard asked if we were aware of the zoning laws in other Communities were their properties lines border our property lines.

Planning Personal Services will be decreased to $750.00 from $773.00.

Contractual Expense will remain the same.

Bookkeeper Linda Talma stated that salary paid over $600.00 will be subject to a 1099 form.

Human Rights will remain the same.
Community Beautification will remain the same.
Cemeteries will remain at 500.00. 
Employee Benefits State Retirement is going up substantially. The Bookkeeper stated $4,000.00 overall.  They are projecting $108,000.00 for 2013.

Social Security and Medicare is based on salaries.  Bookkeeper Talma stated they will be increasing a little, but we will be adequately funded in these accounts without increasing them.

Life Insurance is steady and will only be increased by $100.00.  Councilperson Pritchard asked if any of the retirees are participating in the self pay life insurance.  Bookkeeper Talma responded that quite a few opted to self pay.  She has around eleven (11) right now.

The Health Insurance premiums will be decreased slightly as one member has changed to Medicare.
On the Revenues:

Real Property Tax estimated at $3,200.00.  This is the interest and penalties the Tax Collector realizes from collecting the property tax.

Sales Tax $195,000.00.  The Bookkeeper explained that the Highway Department was given an additional $100,000.00.  As long as the sales tax remains consistent with last year we should be fine.  Councilperson Hebbard remarked about an article he read stated the County is already looking into redistributing the sales tax revenue. Discussion continued.

Franchise Fees will increase slightly from $68,000.00 to $70,000.00. 
Departmental Income Clerk Fees will remain the same.

Dog Control Fees will be reduced from $150.00 to $100.00.

Safety Inspection Fees will be increased by $200.00 as we now charge for safety inspections.

Zoning Fees will remain the same at $250.00.

Planning Board Fees will be decreased by $250.00 to $500.00.

Use of Money and Property is expected to decrease by $2,000.00.  This is due to the low interest rates we are receiving.
Dog Licenses is expected to increase by $500.00.

Junk Yard Licenses will remain the same.

Public Safety Permit/Demolition will remain the same.
Building Permits are expected to decline by $1,000.00.

Plumbing Permits/Septic is increasing by $1,000.00.

Peddler Permits is expected to double.
Fines and Forfeitures expected $70,000.00 but the way receipts have been we should consider reducing it to $62,000.00.  Discussion continued regarding why receipts are down, court fees and the failure to pay fines.  
Sale of Copies will remain at $5.00.

Sale of Equipment will be zero (0) as we do not expect to sell anything next year.

Insurance Recoveries will be zero (0).

Refund of prior year Expense will be zero (0).

Gifts and donations will be zero (0).

Miscellaneous Revenue will be $25.00.
State Aide will remain at $50,000.00 however last year we received $52,700.00.

Mortgage Tax will remain steady at $80,000.00.
Youth Programs will be zero (o) as we no longer participate in this program.

The Supervisor stated he would like to hold a Public Hearing and Special Meeting regarding the budget on November 1, 2012 at 6:30 P.M.  All Board members agreed this was a convenient time.  The Supervisor advised the Town Clerk to advertise this meeting along with the salaries of all elected officials and the special districts.  The Budget will be voted on at either the Special Meeting or the Regular Board meeting on November 12, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk

